REPORT OF THE BUDGET COMMITTEE

TO THE CABINET COMMITTEE, 5th FEBRUARY, 2003 

Subject : BUDGET MONITORING

INTRODUCTION

The Budget Committee met on 7th January and considered :-

· The latest reports from the Director of Corporate Services on the monitoring of the revenue budget and capital programme for 2002/03 ; 

· Reports from the Director of Corporate Services concerning the 2003/04 RSG settlement, capital programme and budget consultation.

CONCLUSIONS

The Budget Committee :-

· Continues to be satisfied that net expenditure generally is in line with spending plans ;

· Wished to ensure that for next month's budget monitoring report the Director of Education and Leisure has identified specific alternative proposals to replace the individual savings proposals which will not be achieved in 2002/03 to ensure that the overall savings target for Arts and Leisure is achieved ;

· Were concerned that adequate funding should be provided in 2003/04 for the delegation of the SEN budget, bearing in mind the projected overspend on that budget in 2002/03.

Copies of the revenue and capital monitoring reports submitted to Budget Committee are appended.

COUNCILLOR ROGER LIGHTUP

Chairman, Budget Committee
